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The Colour of Light 

 
On Olaf Nicolai’s artistic interior configuration of the new Master’s 
Houses in Dessau 
 

The dialectic of tradition and renewal inherent to the work of archi-
tects Bruno Fioretti Marquez is also taken up in the work “La pigment 
de lumière” (The colour of light) by the artist Olaf Nicolai, who de-
signed the so-called artefacts inside the new Master’s Houses. One of 
Germany’s most successful artists on the international scene, Nicolai 
divides the structure into different segments, thereby creating an 
abstract image composed of rectangles and squares. 

 

The “grid” of the given structure forms the starting point; segments 
within this are defined, thus establishing a composition that brings 
to mind a constructive-abstract image made up of rectangles and 
squares of different sizes, these to be enhanced by occasional diago-
nal connections. 

  

This arrangement is no arbitrary projection; it is dictated by the 
structural specifications of the building. These lines define seg-
ments which, however, are not defined by colour, ornamentation or 
structures; rather, it is the surface itself which is worked by hand 
to create a diverse range of render and spackle finishes. That is to 
say: the visual segmentation and the technical realisation evolve 
from the building and the conditions of its realisation. Each segment 
is given its own surface which, thanks to the incident light and the 
depth of the room, yields an extremely subtle interplay of monochrome 
surfaces. 

The artefacts gain a “skin” that accentuates them clearly, yet does 
not dominate in and of itself. Rendered and spackled surfaces take on 
a variety of guises. Every segment of the artefact is given ist own 
surface which, thanks to the incident light and the depth oft he 
room, yielda an extremely subtle interplay of monochrome surfaces. 
The alternation of the white surfaces, the boundaries of which blend 
from one to the next, and the different angles of refraction that the 
differently finished surfaces possess, create a subtle interplay of 
refraction and shadow effects. Nicolai developed his work based on 
the theories of László Moholy-Nagy, who dealt intensively with the 
phenomenon of light and its pigments. “La pigment de lumière” was ge-
nerously supported by the Kunststiftung Sachsen-Anhalt, Stiftung 
Meisterhäuser Dessau and Lotto-Toto GmbH Sachsen-Anhalt. 
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